STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne

Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009 
(Brighton Grove and Sidney Grove Area Variation) Order 2024

Proposed Construction of Road Humps – Various Roads, Brighton Grove and Sidney Grove Area

Proposed Pedestrian Crossing – Brighton Grove

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Orders are as follows:-

[bookmark: _Hlk106088878][bookmark: _Hlk103581839]To prevent indiscriminate parking, no waiting at any time restrictions are proposed at various locations around Brighton Grove’s junction with Sidney Grove.  This will support the extension of the existing traffic island to create a crossing point for pedestrians, as well as a proposed raised table to increase safety measures.  A parallel crossing has also been proposed on Brighton Grove, adjacent to its junction with Fenham Road, which will aim to reduce the speed of vehicles.  The crossing will be installed on a proposed raised table which will further increase the safety of pedestrians and cyclists using the facility. 


	




